Molena City Council Regular Meeting Minutes 
June 9, 2025 – 6:00 p.m. 
Location: Molena City Hall, Molena, Georgia
The Molena City Council convened for its regular monthly meeting on June 9, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. at Molena City Hall. Mayor Joyce Corley called the meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance and invocation were led by Mr. Willie McDowell, post 2. All council members and city officials were listed as present unless otherwise noted.
Public comments were accepted from attendees in person and by phone. There was a request for an update on the 25 acre lot for sale on McCrary Road.  Concern was also expressed as to whether Molena’s water infrastructure could support new construction.  The main concern is whether the lot will stay residential or be rezoned commercial.  
The agenda for the evening was presented and approved. The minutes from May 12, 2025 regular meeting were reviewed and approved.
Police Chief Matt Polk gave his department report. He shared the number of calls and citations issued during the month, reported the mileage for city vehicles including the Explorer and the 2023 Dodge Charger, and confirmed the Dodge Charger loan balance of $17,313.48 as of June 6, 2025. Updates were provided on InterOps implementation progress, and quotes from Dino’s were reviewed.
Committee and council reports followed. Under Buildings, Streets, and Grounds, general updates were discussed. Public Safety and Ways & Means offered brief remarks. The Technology committee reported on a recent workshop. Under Water, updates included completion of the electrical panel installation, ongoing coordination for new taps, fluoride petitions under review, and the replacement of a meter at 370 McCrary Road.
In the Mayor’s Report, Mayor Corley provided updates on the Jordan PTMP. Under Old/Unfinished Business, the council proceeded with the second reading of the ordinance regarding the well inside city limits.
New Business included discussion and approval of invoices as necessary, review of additional quotes, evaluation of water rate proposals, and updates on the status of the restroom project at the park and the sealed auction for the city’s Tahoe vehicle. A quote for a police car, within the Mayor’s purchasing authority, was also presented.
An executive session was held only if necessary. The meeting concluded with a roundtable discussion led by each present councilmember, the City Attorney, and the Mayor.
The next regular meeting was announced for July 14, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. at Molena City Hall. The meeting was adjourned at [insert time].
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